Strathbungo Society

Minutes of Committee Meeting

Monday 24th April 2006

Held at 1901 Bar and Brasserie
Present: Kevin Kane, Matthew Moodie, Andrew Downie, Scott Mackay, Andrew Greg, Lynne Flower, Joanna Murphy, Helen Pollok-Good

1.
Welcome and Apologies
Kevin welcomed the group to the meeting. Matthew passed on apologies from Jean Mackenzie, Laura Jones, Stephen Lamb and Lesley MacCallum.

2.
Minutes and Matters Arising
March's minutes were approved. 

ACTION: Matthew to ask if we can put minutes on the web site.
3.
Finance
The current balance is £1212.83. 

Lynne is going to write to HMRC about the GiftAid issue.

The society benefited from an increase in direct debits from the last newsletter because of the friends leaflets that were included.

Lynne needs to become a cheque signatory.

ACTION: Signatories need to meet
ACTION: Lynne to write to HMRC. If any changes need to be made to the constitution, they would need to be done at the June AGM.

4.
Communications
(i) Newsletter

The running order is to encompass:

Andrew and Gary's railings article, an article on the Strathbungo Parish Church development (due for completion on April 28th), an item on Scottish Ballet moving to the Tramway, responses to the Traffic Management articles

The postal list for the newsletter has been found.

ACTION: Andrew D and Helen to post newsletters to those on the list.

ACTION: Kevin to contact Land Services to request a speaker for the AGM.

5.
Environment

(i) Back lanes project
Stephen Lamb and Kevin Kane attended a meeting with land services about the back lanes. They went through a number of options with an eye on reducing the specification and therefore the cost. It was suggested that the design would be remitted to land services' own design team. New funding routes are being investigated and there is nothing stopping some of the money coming from the council. The council may also be able to supply sets from their own stocks. Overall, the meeting went well.

Andrew Downie talked to NTrust, who said that if we couldn't do the project, then we'd have two choices, because we can't give it back to the council: give it to another community organisation for a project or use it on another project of our own.

ACTION: Kevin to distribute minutes of the meeting

(ii) Railings

The railings survey has been relating railings to buildings and Andrew Downie can view every railing in the Mitchell's virtual library. At some point he will be able to provide this information for the society's use.

(iii)Litter Collection
Pollokshields do a litter collection on the 2nd of July. It was suggested we piggyback on it. There is a barbecue afterwards at New Victoria Gardens.

ACTION: Joanna to contact the Pollokshields organisers

(iv) Rubbish collection

The council was to carry out a site inspection of the back lanes on Wednesday the 26th. They are finding rubbish collection difficult in the back lanes. The society's line is that the council should deliver a service for the lanes and that the lanes shouldn't be changes to suit the council. We appreciate there are problems and a common-sense approach is needed, taking into account things like the back lanes project.

ACTION: Kevin to attend the meeting
6.
Events
AGM

The AGM is on the 5th of June at 7.00pm. The hall is booked, though no speaker is booked. The results of the railings survey should be available at the AGM. 

ACTION: All to think of a speaker

BITBL

The date was confirmed as the 24th of June. JazzCo are booked and 1901 can come. Joanna suggested that we buy a large gazebo for the children's garden. It was agreed that this was a good idea.

ACTION: All to think about tombola prizes

ACTION: Kevin to ask Tapa if they can come

ACTION: Helen to investigate a banner

ACTION: Joanna to purchase large gazebo
7. 
Aob

Nithsdale Rd bar awnings

1901's application was refused on three counts, which are applicable to all applications in the conservation area. The most important of these is that it would set an undesirable precedent in the area. There was no mention of health in the refusal, simply the appearance and the listed status of the area.

The society is going to send an official response, objecting. The Shawlands and Strathbungo Community Council (SSCC) will object to them all.

Scott went through all the planning applications and the police report from the SSCC. He will do so at every meeting.

ACTION: Scott to draft letter to planning dept.

Water pressure

Kevin talked to the water contractor McAlpine and discovered that there is more work to be done once the Titwood Road bridge is finished.

Conservation audit
The Strathbungo conservation area audit has been published. The society has a copy of it and it is available on the council's web site.

Historical census

Andrew suggested a historical census where every person who had lived in Strathbungo was mapped to their house. This would give the society an excellent historical resource and would give people the opportunity to study local history.

ACTION: Newsletter to ask for volunteers to go to the Mitchell

Office bearers

Kevin would like to stand down as chairman. He is very happy to talk to prospective candidates to encourage them. Laura would also like to stand down as secretary, though she will continue to edit the newsletter.

The next committee meeting will be held at 7.30pm on 

Monday 15th May 2006, the snug at ‘1901’, Nithsdale Road.

